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A. L, JORYER, JR.
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GOVERNOR
JOHN BURROUGHS

CHAIRM AN
State of Nets Wexien
@il Eonservation Commission
LAND comumiIssIONER \ STATE GEOLOGIST
MURRAY E. MORG AN : A, L.;PORTER. JR.
MEMBER SECRETARY CiIRRCTORN
- P, 0, DOX.'I‘V : ’ ’ - | V
SANTA FE : . ’
September 30, 1960 A
Hudionh& Hudkon  ‘ i
1810 Electric Building o
Fort Worth, Texass

S

B TR

, Applicant: Hudson & Hudson
Dear7Sif:

Eﬂclosed herewith
Commission order'recently e

are two co

pies of the above-referenced
ntered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A v s 3 ok
B A A

A. L, PORTER, Jr.,
Secretary-Director
ir/ -

Hobbs ocC -~
: Artesia OTC .~

Carbon copy of order also sent to:
Aztec 0CC

——— i,
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BRFORR THR OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION
OF TER STATR OF MEW MEXICO

COMSERVATION

CASE No. 2090
| oxder No. R-1791

m.-—ummaoo'cm:.-.u
wu, 1968, at Santa Fe, Nuw Mexiee, befors Damisl S.

« Toasines agpeiated by the Oi) Comservetion Commis-
mumm refonred to a8 e "Commission, ”
_ nmmmwummmm
Regulations .
NOW, on this day of Septeaber, 1960, the Commissiom,
smmm csonsidered the applisation, the
svideonse sddused, and the recommsndations of the Examiner,

Daniel 3. Natter, ummmumm
¥I¥DS:

(1) That dws public motice having been given as regquired by
law, the Commission has jurisdietion of this cawse and the swbdject
matter thereof.

{2) That the applicant, Medson and BEwdsom, is the owaer and

: opezratoxr of the XR/4 nl/4 of Sectien 23, Township 17 Sowth, Range
& X3lllit, m,uqcmty How Mexieo. :

‘ (3) That the applicaat proposes to locate its Puckett "B"
| Well No. 19 at an wnorthodom oil well loecation inm an undesi
;:mmxaaapmuuwmmmmmnum
| fxrom the West line of said Section 25.

{(4) That a directional survey should be taken upon comple-
t:l.ou of the wall as a producer. ;

{(S) That in the event the said directional survey esmuahys
that tne subject well is bottomed on the SE/4 ¥W/4 of said Section!
- 25, the Commiszicn may deem it necessary to adjust the allowable |

- assigned to said well,




" -l
| CASE No. 2090
' Opdex Mo. R-1791

(6) That inmsmuch as all offset opératoxs have waived objes;
| stam €9 the peopesed wmexthioton logatien, appfoval of the applica-
tion will meither otuss waste wor impair goxrelative wights.

2
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DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING, FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 30, 1960

P ;
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 a.m., Room 109 - State Capitol, Santa Fe, N. M.

The following casegwiii be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Oliver
E. Payne, Attorney, as Alternate Examiner: -

i

i
H

CASE 2090: Application of Hudson and Hudson for an unorthodox oil well
lbcation. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of an unorthodox location for its Puckett Well No.
'19-B to be located. in an undesignated Abo pool at a point

2615 feet from the South and West lines of Section 25, Town-
ship 17 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

s b YR A

0 TR '

AR )

{




%M& ?/ r%?///lﬂif

" 1AM OFFICE GCC
Electric Buliding AN OFFICE

Kl A Hudoore

e M 1 16
et T Hoiowe 1950 SEP 13 P
Fort Worth, Jicwas

September 12, 1960

New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commlission
P. O. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Genflemen:

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter,
Secretary and Director

We are enclosing in triplicate, our Application to Drill
our Puckett 19-B well, located 2615 feet from the North
Line and 2615 feet from the Wes ine of Section.25, T17S,
R31E, Eddy County, New Mexico. This well will be drill-
‘ed to the Abo Formation at approximately 8000 feet and

is a wildcat, This well is located in the same 40-acre
tract as the Abo well that we drilled as our No, 16-B,
which has now beén plugged back and completed in the
Grayburg~San Andres Formation, and completely abandoned
as an Abo test.

The reason for the odd location 1s the apparent narrow
band of the Abo Reef crossing this property and our
geologists have recommended this location as the best
geological location for a producing well on this leuse.

It will be necessary to have an exception to Rule 104(b)(1)
and we would appreciate your calling a speclial hearing on
this application ten days from the date the nctice of hear-
i ing is issued.

The Carper 011 Company owns the acreage to the Eszst in
Section 12, which is onej;half mile east of the location,

: Skelly 0il Company owns the acreage one-half mile west of

| the well and the Magnolia Petroleum Company and Continental
i 011l Company own the acreage in the adjoining section to the
: South, which is one-half mile south of the well, We own
all of the acreage within a one-half mile radius of the
well,

A AR AR a4 s e v T v e s A n

NN LL B RV PRI TP 4 B e et vy



We do not have written wgivers from these adJoining own-
ers but I am sure that these can be obtained! quickly as

they will héve np obJection to the drilling of this well
in the abové lochtion.

We are very anxious to séart this ‘well as soon as possible
and if it is possible for you to issue an emergency order
for a period of fifteen days 1n order to give us time to
have aheari therein, we, would certainly appreciate it so
that we can tart immediately.

vt eyt i e

z Very truly yours, | ,;wy,j
. : ; < %ﬁ/‘www
ERH: jbm : 1 EDWARD R HUDSON, FOR ‘

Encls A - ‘j WILLIAM A & EDWARD R. HUDSON

cC: U S Geological Survey
Artesia, ‘New beico :

'Y
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Ine.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 1

PHONE CH 3-6691

TEFORE THE
OIL CORSERVATION CO!HIISSION
SANTA. FE, NEW MEXICO

In the Matter of:

Case No. 2090 Application of Hudson and Hudson for an’
unorthodox 61l well location. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of an unorthodox location for its Puckett
Well No. 19-B to be located in an undesi-
gnated Abo pool at a point 2615 feet from

-.the South and West lines of Section 25,
Township 17 South, Range 31 East, Eddy
County, New Mexico.

O €0 99 SO S0 48 ¢& 0 4% 0% 00 s® 0 e

011 Conservation Comsission
State Capitol Bullding
September 30, 1960
BEFPORE:
Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner.,

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCERDINGS

MR, NUTIER: The ﬁearing will come to order, please.
The first case this morning will be Case Number 2090.

MR. PAYNE: Case 2090, “Application of Hudson and
Hudson for an unorthodox oil well location."

MR, HUDSON: Edward Hudson, Junior, of Fort Worth
appearing individually rof ourselves and on behalf of other
individuals, on our Puckett lLease, which covegs the~--on Section 25
Township 17 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. First,
I would like to introduce three waivers from adjoining lease

owners, from Continental and the Msgnolia 01l Companies and Skelley,

-
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHONE CH 3-669)

PAGE 3
[ t 5 03 o e ; €
you have a letter in your file from the Corporation Drilling
Company --
MR, NUTTER: Yes sir, we do.
MR, HUDSON: --to the same effect, and we ask that it
be made & .. of % record.
MR. FUTTER: VWe can identify these as exhibits in Uis
record if you so desire.
MR, HUDSON: All right, Exhibits A, B, 0 and D.
(Thereupon, the doaments
were mariced as Exhibits
fication.) /

- MR. RUDSONW SR.: And 1t may be noted the Hudsons own the
acreage on the lease to the north,

MR, KUPTTER: Do you have a plat showing thé location of
this lease with relation to the other leases?

MR. HUDSON: Yes, sir; I don't believe this actually sets

forth the ownership of the other leases.

MR, NUTTER: Let's see, which is 17, 31, right here, this
is Section 25.

MR, HUDSON: Yes 3ir, Skelley owns this whole section
here, Carper owns this whole section here, and Magnolla and
Continental here.

- MR, HUDSON SR.: Continental owns the east half and --

MR, HUDSON: Mobile.
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Iﬁc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE &4

MR. HUDSON SR.: MNobile owns the west half,

MR. HUDSON: And Hudson snd Hudson own these three.

MR. NUTTER: And also 127

VIR. HUDSON: Right.

MR, NUPTER: And owms all of Section 259

MR, HUDSON: Right, all of Section 25, and we have as
& witness Harry Miller of Midland. | |

A MR. PAYNE: Vould you stand and be sworn, sir?

(vitness sworn in.)

HARRY A, MILLER, JR.
a witness, called by and on behalf of the Applicant, having first
been duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION |
BY MR, HUDSON:
Q Would you state your name?
A - My name is Harry A. Miller, Junior.
Q Would you tell the Commission the schools you attended
and what degrees you received?
A I attended the University of Texas, obtained a BES Degree,
Bachelor of Science Degree in geology.
Q Are you & member of professional socleties?
A I am a member of the American Association of Petroleum
Geologists, West Texas Geological Assoclation API.

Q And what experience in this area have you had?

A I have been in West Texas and New Mexico since the end
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

~ALBUQUERQUE,  NEW-MEXICO -~

PAGE D

of the war, iOW5; I was associated with the Ohio O11 Company to
1952, at which tims I opened a division office for the Hancock
01l Company of Califernis.

Q And have you made . special rltudy- of the Abo to see
which way it runs? ‘

A Yes, I became an independent and consulting geologist
in 1954, | |

. MR. HUDSON: Will the Commission accept his qualifi-

' cétionl?

MR. NUTTER: Yes sir, please proceed,

Q (By Nr. Hudson) In what capacity are you serving the

>0

- Hedsons?

A As & consultant,
Q And you have an exhibit which you have prepared your-

self?
A Yes.
MR, HUDSON: Which is the map before you. May we mark
1t Exhidit E?

(Thereopon; the document
was marked as Exhibit E
for identification,)

Q  (By Mr. Hudson) Would you explain that exhibit and
tell what the Hudsons propose to do and why they propose to do 1it?

A The map is a portion of the Abo trend which extends fron
the Empire Fleld in Eddy COu:nty to the Lovington Field, as indi-

cated by several zones, several areas of production along this




DEARNLEY—MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE ©

trend. On the basis of knowing well control, the Hudsons drille

their Number B-16 Puckett 1980 feet from the north and west of

Section 25, Tewmship 17 South, Range 31 East. This well encountorld

8 considerable amount of reefing, but it was tight in the upper
part and had & tramsition zone of oil and water below. Recent
development east and {m"t of this well indicated that weare in
an area of probable smell reefing pinnecles which are extremsly
narrow, but show censiderable reef bulldup. We can determine this
reef buildup by the tight section encountered as we find a back
reef, green shale,bedded lime section te the nort-:h,"inﬂ & black
qalitioul shaly lime to the south--excuse me, shaly dolomite,
neting the extreme falloff from the pinnacle of'the-mef » and Sein;
unable to determine exactly why we have such a good -reception but
not production, we did encounter a slight ~umu.nt of free o0il here
on the top, and in an attempt to complete were unable to--we feel
that we are getting close to the crest of the reef and that by
moving & full location to the south, we will miss the pinnacle
or the crest and ‘i’all off on the reef side, it will possibly be
low and possibly out. In the picture as seen here, this is the
Carper, Corbin area, which the full south offset was dry.
MR. NUTTER: In that instance, hey drilled a dry hole

in the north pinnacle, on the one to the south, correct?

A That's correct, right; we also find here a heavy sedi-

mentary lake area of Sinclair's where the north well did make a

showing, but they immediately completed a back reef well, and the
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ecation 0 e S8OU n exirenely o

MR, NUTTER: Hcre‘thcy able to make & well on that?
A No, they were not.
MR, PORTER: VWhere is this proposed location?
A 2615 feet from the south and west of Section 25.
MR. PORTER: KEow far does that put you from the unit
line, that 1s, the quarter quarter section line? -
A  PFrom the quarter ssstion lims , twenty-five feet. We
feel that we were fairly close to maiing & well, and we are atrud&

te move toe far south of that location because of the extreme

had a beautiful reception, but the upper part of it was oxtfenely
tight, and there is no explanation for iiat in the Abo trend. I
have seen in West Texas in refills, Scurry County and Salt Creek,
dry holes, a dry hole right in the productive area where we were
fairly close toshere it will produce, it Just seemed that it
became impermeable upon the deposition of it for some reuoh, and
in a localized area, and that's the onlyrmason I can give to the
Hudsens as to why that well was dry.

Q (By Mr. Hudson) Did the Hudsons test all of the pros-

pective zones in that well?

A

Yes.

MR, NUTTER:

All of the possible producing interval was

tested by your Number B-16 well?

A

That's correct, I have a log.
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MR, NUTFTER: Has that well been plugged and abandoned? |

MR. HUDSOM SR.: It has been:plugged back. We ran pipe
through it, céﬁlo‘tc’l; through the San Andres, that is, through
all of the knewn producinc zones in the San Andres.

MR, llr!!!ll I think you';l have to identify yourself.

MR, mjn.: ” !dnr& R. Hudson, one of the co-owners
of the leass. Pipe, 8 5/8 was run through all of the known pro-
ducing sones in the Mhljemar Peild, which is producing, and the
San Andres, ant:l.cip.t?l.nc somewhere in the near future that we will
water floor the entive lease in that zone. We plugged the well
back to the bottom of the 8 5/8 pipe and have saved the well, it
1s new shut in with th- 8 5/8 casing in the hole, which can be
used as an injection well at the time we start the water floor
project. :
| MR, mm-nn This well is definitely plugged in the Abo
formation and will not be produced from the Abo, is that correct?

MR, BUIBO)I SR.: That's correct.

A That's co;f'roct. .
MR, mm- Mr, Miller, is that an unorthodox locatlon 1
topography as well ﬁa geology?
A No, not~-in topography?
MR. PAYNE: Yes.
A No.
MR. PAYNE: In other words, you cauld drill a standard

locetion, but --
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‘water here, that we had two separate reservoirs. The water in the

A But heéuuu of the> sub-surface structural relationship,

no, .
MR. PAYNE: Are you crowding any offset operator who has

not waived objection?

A No, we are not.

Q (By Mr. Hudson) And you feel that from drilling on the
unerthodox location, that you will encounter the reef further down

A That's correct.

Q Since the drive of the ree is water from bottom, you

will not recover the oil in the top part of the reef?

A Correct; weil, I also feel that from the water encounteﬂd

in the Sinclair Cedarlaks Area and the section which we had above

Cedariake area has been foundby test at a minus 3475,

MR. NUTTER: 3M75?

A ~ Correct, and the water-cil contact encountered dy driil
stem tests in the Hudson B-16 was a minus 3777.

MR. NUTTER: So you feel that the water in the pinnacle
that you are working on here is at a lower elevation than the
water in the pinnacle that Sinclair is working on?

A - That's correct.

MR. NUTTER: And for that reason, you feel that they were

able to complete & well on the back side of the reef relatively

low down on the structure, whereas you were unable to complete a

well at all?

o R e e
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R "hat's correct,

Because of the drive in the water tolerance!

MR. FUTTER
A Right.

ﬂ. mm Now, will it brbonible for you to
assertain where the botto- of this well is located if you drilled
this well &t that looation, which 1is 25 fest out of the cormer
of the AO-more tract?

&  Only by survey, of course, which we did not maice on
the B-16, | ,

MR, HUDSON SR.: Let me correct my testimeny there, I
am mixed in this well. That well is now completed in the San
Andres, but it is permanently plu;sc; in the Abo; 1t 1s a regular
location in the San Andres.

MR. HUDSON: He's speaking of the B-16 being a regular
producing location in the San Andres and is now a producing well
in that -- )

MR. NUPTER: However, this B-16 is compietely and
permanently §luggcd in the Abo formation?

MR. HUDSON SR.: That's correct, but it is completed in
the San Andres. I'm sorry, what I was thinking about was that if
this well were dry, see, we would leave the 8 5/8 casing in the
hole and use it as an injection well., I'm sorry, I just wasn't

thinking.
MR. NUTTER: Your name is Mr. Miller, correct?

A That is correct.
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Section 25 --
A All right.

3

=

MR, NUTTER: --and Gesighating by an "X" mark, twenty-five-

feet out of the northeast corner otthe northeast quarter of
the southwest quarter, the prc*ca’dé glwtiion of the well, is that
correct? . B
A Mt is correct. e
MR, NUTTER: So that the well will be located twenty-
five feet out of the northeast quarter of Unit K of Seetion 257
A Yes, -

MR. NUTTER: Now, will Huulon and Hudson be wiiiing to
make surveys as would be necessary to determine that the bottom of
this well if drilled at that lwatiér;«is on this 40-acre tract?

- MR, HUDSON SR.: I think ue'd have to, wouldn't we?

— i
MR. NUTTER: You are williinlg to make such tests?
A Yes , excuse me, » | |

MR, TNU'I'TER: Very well; do iyou have anything further,

Mr. Miller? 3

Q (By Mr. Hudson) Do you feel that the reservoir we
would encounter in the proposed locaition is the same as the reservd
encountered 1n the Continental BaishEA?-27?

A No, it is not, The Baish A-27 Isan Abo producer, but

b p

it is in the Baish-Abo section and in %ﬁ;the back reef or shelf
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facies, and is a bedded productive zone.

those two zones.

_ i- Q. Rather than a ree}’?

; :“ A Rather than a reef, not reef in charecteristic.

- - MR. uumn ‘Do you have an opinion as to whether the
ﬂ é ares between the pinnacle will not be productive from the Abo
F § uhére-tbe pinnacle is nrkéd, or in 'the' Sinclair area and in the
- Hudson area? |

- A No, but I do think that these two areis will be separatel

__ by a non-productive zone. |

o ' MR. NUTTER: That's what I meen, will the production

:. be continued across the two pimeles?

:t MR, HUDSON SR.: The Skelley dry well was in between

A But 1t is possible that 1t is still on the fore reef

side.
MR. NUTTER: What would the location be?

- MR, HUDSON SR.: 1980 from the north and west of

Section 27,17 South, 31 East, named Skelley Number 6-B Lynch.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

MR, NUTTER: And thaet was a dry hole?
A Correct.
MR. NUTTER: Do you have any further direct testimony,
Mr., Hudson?

MR, HUDSON: No,

MR, NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of Mr., Millar?
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. of a mile north to a change in ownership, and it's a half a mile

He may be excused.
(Witness excused.)

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further you would care
to offer?

MR. HUDSON SR.: In the event--on the survey now, would
that be a requirement in the--that is, a survey of the botfon of
éhe hele, weuld that be a reguirement in the axfilling of the well,
or would that be“‘only in the event that someone contested the
locatien-of that well, the bottom of the hole?

MR, llﬂ"ﬂlt: I think 1f is pertinent that the Commission
should be assured that the bottom of the hole is on the 4o-acre

unit which is assigned to the well by the prorutidn.ds'chedule,

A g

Mr. Hudson, and that would probably be a requirement for the d‘rjill-
ing of the well,

MR. HUDSON SR.: It would probably be.

MR, HUDSON: If the bottom of the hole were found to be
in another 40-acre unit --

MR. NUTTER: Then the other 40-acre unit would be carr1e$
as the assigned unis,

MR, HUDSCN SR.: In other words, you would require the
survey, regardless, as to where the production acutally is coming
from. The reason I asked you is that there would be no change
in ownership anywhere in that--the only change in ownership would

be on the "A" Lease, which would be "A" Lease 24 Well, it's 3/4
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on each sid;, the change in ovmershib, and the only change in
ownership at all weuld be on the ove'i-ridmg royalty. | There is
no -overrid:lhg royalty on the "B" Lea?se, there is an overriding
royalty on the "A" Lease. ‘

MR. NUTTER: It would d.pend on the Commission whether
they um]ily imposed that requirement on the order or not.

W, HUDON SR.: I ses. ;

h NUTER: However, I u avare that in certain mtm#-
" where nlli_, have deen drilled cxtronoly clcss to the line or shere

they have Been drilled in an ares that encountered sharp deviation|

from the vértical , that the Commission has required those surveys
to assure that the well was on the proper LO-sere tract, even
though the ownership was common throughout the area.

FR. HUDSON SR.: I am sure it is common. What I am
getting at' is that this dry hole 1s on this 40 and the well 1is

on this 40 there, so there could be som question as to the full

aui.;mnntf of allowable on that ‘to-facre tract, you see what I mean?

!l. NUTTSR: Yes, sir,
m. HUDSON SR.: Now --
MR. PAYNE: There's no dr}y hole on the 40 that you pro-
pose to dedicate to it? )
‘MR. HUDSON SR.: Not on éhe Abo, no; there's a producing
well on the Abo, but it's from the San Andres, There's--no Abo

test has been drilled in that.

;MR. PAYNE: The reason for those deviation surveys is
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because Commission rules a;low you to drill more than one well

g , on a MO-acre unit if you want to, but you'll just get one 40-sere

| allowable, so it's imperative that we kmow which 40 the well was
N actually producing frem.
MR. HUDSON SR.: Yes sir, I understand the reason for the

PHONE CH 3-6691

survey, Eut I Vm Just wondering in this situation where they are
on & clup’holo, you won't want to drill more than one Abo well
on & AO-acre trect, and those holes that--we have very little
straight hohr" trouble on that well; however, in the Carper mt,
we have had gquite & bit of trouble over here. This ifill was

way off, the south well was way off on the vertisc&l, but I think
we can keep the hele straight enough to --

MR, NILLER: Yes. We want to say that it is for our
own benefit to siay saway from the dry hole, and if it starts
going --

‘MR, NUPFIER: It is for your own good to stay away from
the d4ry hole.

MR, HUDSON SR,: Oh yes, I understand that; however,

there's one thing I would like to stress a little further here, .

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

though, that there is a--in other words, this field has no

connection with this, the production has no connection with this

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

ares -~ |
MR, MILLER: These are two dry holes,

MR. HUDSON SR.: Isnit there another dry hole here?

i MR. MILLER: Here in 28.
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MR, nmon SR. There is a 4ry hole between the
Sinelair area and the area that we are speaking of.

MR. MILLER: cbfn;ct.

MR. HUDSON SR.: There are two dry holes between the
Carper ares and this sres, is that correct?

MR, NUDSON: This well, the Dunnagan.
Is the Dunnagan well of Sectiom 26, 17, 32

MR. NUTHER
MR. BUDSON SR.: That's correct, and that's dry and

MR. NUTTER: This is an Abo well and --

MR. HUDSON SR.: And that is --

MR. NJTIER: The well is on the northwest northwest of
28, 17, 32, and is an Abo well?

MR. HUDSON SR.: Anr Abe well, and it's dry.

MR. NUTTER: As well as the Continental well on Secticn
207

- MR, HUDSOX SR.: It!'s producing frem the Abo, but --

‘MR, HUDSOM: That's on 21. |

MR, MILLER: This ia the one that's a dry hole.

MR. NUPTER: As well as the B-41l well in Section 197

MR, HUDSON SR.: That is a dry hole.

MR, NUPFER: Do you gentlemen have anything further you
wish to offer?

MR, HUDSON SR.: I think that's all,

[EE
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MR, WUPTER: Mr. Hudson, d1d you wish to ofrer these |

benefit of Mr. Parter here, that this is almost an emergency with

Commission sees fit to grant the location, as soon as possible,

would it be possible to pass on this today?

as exhibits in this case?

MR, ‘mmsou: Please, and ask that they be made a ptrt"
of the record. V

MR. NUTTER: Hudson and Hudson Exhibit Nusbers A, B,
C, D and E will be made & part of the record in this case. Do
you have Aanything tarther? '

KR. HUDSOM: No.

48._.m01 SR.: I would like to add ﬁ;\;sror&'thl

us in that if we do get a well here, we would like -to -drill one
nore nl_)*"thu year. It taloes at least forty-five days to drill
the hele, and we would like to get permission to start, if the

and there's only about ninety-oene days left in the year,
MR, PAYNE: VWould you like forus to send you a telegram

Iu soon a8 the order is signed?

MR. HUDSON SR.: Yes, I would; I was just wonderisg,

‘MR, NUTTER: We'll make every effort to expedite the
order as much as possible, Mr. Hudson.

MR, PORTER: It would depend on the recommendation at
lot, it would depend on the recommendation from the Examiner and

whether we catch another Commissioner in. The (Governor is out

of toon, I think the Land Commissioner will be here. I think J
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there's a possibility that we might have a decision cn it today.
MR.HUDSON:SR.: I'd certainly apprecidte it, it would
be i great help to us, wg!va got a rig ready to go.
MR, PORTER: Yes, sir, |
ua, RUDSON SR.,: And gll thef are waiting on 1is a phone
MR. PORTER: Are you going on to Artesia or are you --
_MR. HUDSON SR: We are geing into Fort Worth; however,
1f there's any possibility of getting this done this morning, I
could !tit'icre 'til noen.
MR, PORTER: Yes.
';HR: HUDSON SR.: If there's any possibilit: of that,
there's not that mich of a hurry or rush to get back.
MR, PORTER: Well, I don't know, 1t would depend on how

much time the Examiner would like to have to think about the matter

and I don't know whether he would--do you think you will have a
receamsndation before noon, Mr. Nutter?

MR, NUTTER: I think it's very likely that we'll be
able to work out a reccmmendation to the Commission today, Mr.
Porter.

MR. PORTER: Well, he was thinking about waiting here
and find out what the decision was, waiting ‘'til noontime, but I

don't know whether Murray is here this morning or not, he told me

he would be, but that was day before yesterday, bui anyway, I'll

. _get in touch with you.
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Oone way or the other.

PORTER:

If there's nothing further in t*hi

*
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we'll take the case under advisement, M the hearing 1' M
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COWTY OF ERENALILLO ) . |

I, JERRY NARTIMEZ, Notary Public in and for the county of
Santa Pe, State of New Mexico, do horcby cortiry that the fore-
going and umml Transcript of Proeeed:lnu was rtported by me
in smtm tad reduced to typewritton tramwript by me, and

tnt the same 18 a true aud comct noord of she proceedings,

" to the best of my knowledge, :k:nl‘and a‘g:tlity.
Pated at Albugquergue, New Mexico, this 30th day of September,

1960, -

Notary Public

Ry Commission Expires:

January 24, 1962

I do hereby cer tify thnt th
& compiete ruud of tbe pr
the Exuzi- e Ho aring 5
heard by pe cil...

e foregoing 1s
Oceedings in

/! Case Ho. 2 ’,
?-30 N 19%70

e g L T

Cltodnain.. . » Ex;
exlco 03] Conse;rvation Commissa;ngz?er

L i e
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s j Loasera, 029825 (D)
o i ke e UNFEED STATES F
‘ L4 DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR U™
. S 5085p ., .GEQLOG
E O o e ] TSP 1 pFEQLOSICAL SURVEY
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& ) SUNDRY NOTICES AND REPORTS ON WELLS

5‘ NOTICE OF INTENTION TO DRILL . ot X || sumsEQuENT REPORT OF WATER SIROT-OFF ).
% MOTICE OF INTENTION TO CHANGE PLANS.. ... SUBSEQUENT REPORT OF SHOOTING OR ACIDIZING

o NOTICE OF INTENTION TO TEST WATER SHUT-OFF SUBSEQUENT REPORT OF ALTERING CASING.._._.

5 NOTICE OF INTENTION TO RE-DRILL OR REPAIR WELL_ SUBSEQUENT REPORT OF RE-DRILLING OR REPAIR...

¥ NOTICE OF INTENTION TO SHOOT OR ACIDIZE. ... | ... SUBSEQUENT REPORT OF ABANDONMENT.

T NOTICE OF INTENTION TO PULL OR ALTER CASING. SUPPLEMENTARY WELL HISTORY.

§ NOTICE OF INTENTION TO ABANDON WELL

:%: (INDICATEA”VE BY CHECK MARK NATURE OF REPORT, NOTICE, OR O;;;;_ATA) B
S September 12 1960
Puckett "B" — — I

. Well No. .19 ___islocated . 2615 ft. from.. {gé line and 2615 _ft. from {Evﬁ line of sec. .25 .
] v :

£ . 17 31E _ NMPM

4 "SEA%Eﬁfﬁﬁiﬁéﬁ """" : éao " (Renge} (Meridian)

% Wildeat . e Eddy New Mexico

; } (Fileld) (County or Subdivision) T (dtate or Territory) -

The elevation of the derrick floor above sea level is __________ ft.

* DETAILS OF WORK

{ (State of and exp d depths to obj ;'m;':svmm&lngm#madm;h&aumuwmmw
§ We propose to drill a test to the Abo formation at a depth of ap-

proximately 8000 feet. Surface casing will be 13 3/8" set at
about 300 feet and cement will be circulated to the surface. Ap-
proximately 4100 feet of 8 5/8" casing will be set and cemented

to at least the top of the salt. A 53" liner will be used for pro-
; S ; ~ duetion string and cemented into the 8.5/8", or a complete string
c : of 53" will be used and cemented to 1000 feet above the shoe. Pipe
r ' will be set fthrough the Abo pay.

I understand ihat this plan of work must recslve approval in writing by the Geological Survey before operations may be commenced.

----------------------------------------------------------- N Y,

. /'f_. . . vy )
Fort VWowinh, Texas a;fﬁgc»vﬂc«dﬁék;k~gff*ﬁux
__________________________________________ g texas By ZZ € 1T Ln S T St e O[S

GPO 862040
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Mobil Oil Company

A Division of Socony Mobil Qil Company, Inc,
P. O. BOX 662, ROSWELL. NEW MEXICO

September 23, 1960

£ . e TrEn ?\'JTTE?
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CAS; LL.uM ______ e s ii

Messrs, William A. Hudson and Pdward R, Hudson
1810 Electric Building
Fort Worth, Texas

Gentlemen:

The docket for examiner hearing by the 0il Conservation Commission

for Friday, September 30, 1960, indicates that Case No, 2090 will

be an application by you for an unorthodox oil well location. The
application seeks approval of the following location for your

Puckett well #19-B, located in an undesignated Abo pool: 2615' from
the smy and wes’/lines of Section 25-175-31E, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Socony Mobil 0il Company, Inc, h2ld under lease acreage in Section 36~
17S=31E to the south of the proposed location. Socony Mobil 0il
Company, Inc. hereby' waivers its right to object to the proposed

location.
Yours truly, i
/ /
F, P, Troseth ;
District Exploration Supt.
FPT/1e

BEFORE EXAMINER MUTTER
CIL CONSERVATION CCMMISSION
g { _exHsiT NO._k

Cast no___ 209

e L b
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SKELLY
| SKELLY OIL COMPANY

PROCDUC"ION o:munm NT
L BLACKSHER VICE P

RESIDENT
W. B. WHITMORE. cn}:om MANAGER

TULSA 2, 0OKLAHOMA

i
i

i

Hessrs. William & Edward R. Hudson (2)

: 1810 Electric Building
' Ft. Worth, Texas :

Geﬂtlalen'

- This is to advise that Skelly Oil Company waives
notlce ‘and objection to the drilling of your Puckett Well No.
19B as an unort x location, 2615% from the South line and

2615' from the West line of Section 25, Township 17 South, Range
31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, for an Abo test, which well
is to be the only Abo well on the 40 acres described as the NE
SW of Section 25, Township 17 South, Range 31 East.

: i.

B
i
H
3
:
0
§
i

Very truly yours,
SKELLY, OII, COMPANY

GegrZe W. Selingey

P Ur TRt e
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CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY

'FAIR BUILDING
FT. WORTH 2, TEXAS

H. L. JOENSTON
REGIONAL MANAGER OF PRODUCTION

SoUTAWRSTERN REGION September 16, 1960

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Gentiemen:
Continental 0il Company has been notified of
William A. and Ed R. Hudson's agplication for an exception

to Rule 104 for their Puckett 19-B well. It is understood

that the said well is to be located 2615 feet from the south
and west lines of Section 25, T-17-5, R-31-E, Eddy County,

New Mexico.
" You are respectfully advised that Continental
0il Company hereby waives notice and hearing on the above :

application.

Yours very truly,

HLJ~SL

INd ol T £ SN G0V 4
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LSRG DASRANINID BN 54

CHCTNTITY AT COMMMISSION
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V‘.\Lc/  ARTESIA, NEW MEXICO'
T & TREAS., } CARPER .UILDING H
; e » / sMgawooD & l?ha P .
P Vs i : SHEkwoOD 6.2788 R - .
/ L7 O // - ! ; ; : i B
' g ¢ " September 13, 1960 , : : '
MMer ‘ f' L ’
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission : ; f : o
P. O. Box 791
Santa Fe, New Mexico g ;
!
Dear Sir: ) i
Williem A. and Edward R. Hudson propose drilling an 8000' Abo test well
to be known s their Puckett B #19 well and wili be located in Section 25, : __
Township 17 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. The well : ;o
. will be 26!%‘ fhe North and 2615® from the West hnes of Section 25 ; P
and wi 2 dox location. ;
Carper Drilling Company, Inc. owns the lease in Section 30 and 31, Town- | ;
ship 17 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico, which is direct ,
offset acreage to the East and diagonal acreage to the Soufheast of Section
25 where the location is proposed.
This letter is for the purpose of notifying the Commission that Carper Dnllmg f ( .
Company, Inc. offers no objection to the above unorthodox location. We : .

will sign any instrument or Waiver to this effect in the evenf it is required.

Yours very truly,

CARPER DRILLING COMPANY, INC.

Stanley Cé}ﬁé’;‘ o B G

S I

.yt {:_:
- r:‘ LAt T,

-““\"‘ A. & Edward R. Hudson |
ﬁﬁ‘J Electric Building




